
March 21, 2021  

Fifth Sunday in Lent  
As we are nearing the end of our Lenten journey, our readings today remind us of the      
goodness that our God has to offer us.  
  
In today's Gospel, Jesus announces that the “hour has come for the Son of Man to be         
glorified.”  All that He came to do on this earth was soon to be fulfilled. When we reflect on 
what Jesus says in this passage, He tells us a great deal about how we should be living as  
disciples of Christ. He clearly states, “unless a grain of wheat falls to the ground and dies, it 
remains just a grain of wheat; but if it dies, it produces much fruit.”  
  
We are called to detach from our own desires and entrust our lives to all that God has in store for us. Without self-denial, we might 
miss occasions God has given us to produce good fruit. We have been practicing this throughout our Lenten season through fasting. 
One way to continue this effort after Lent is by taking advantage of the countless opportunities God presents to us to sacrifice our 
desires for something much greater — whether waking earlier to spend time in prayer, fasting from a favorite comfort on a weekly 
basis or taking the time to check in on a friend or family member instead of turning on the TV, just to name a few. It is important that 
we continue to make room for God and the good things He wants to produce in us all year long. 
  
As our Lenten journey soon concludes, may we consider the ways in which we might continue the practice of self-denial by offering 
small, daily sacrifices to the Lord. 
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PARISH CALENDAR 
 
 

Monday, March 22 
 

8:30 a.m. - Livestream - Maria Albanese †  
Special Intention 

 

Tuesday, March 23 
 

8:30 a.m. - Livestream - James Emonds †  
Special Intention 

7:00 p.m. - RCIA (Virtual) 
 

Wednesday, March 24 
 

8:30 a.m. - Livestream - Mass  
6:30 p.m. - Lenten Penance Service 

7:00 p.m. - Holy Hour 
 

Thursday, March 25 
The Annunciation of the Lord 

 

8:30 a.m. - Mass 
 

Friday, March 26 
 

8:30 a.m. - Livestream - Steve Bak †  
9:00 a.m. - Livestream - Stations of the Cross 

7:00 p.m. - Mass 
 

Saturday, March 27 
 

5:00 p.m. - Livestream  
Josette Saunderson † | John Richard Whitmire †  

 

Sunday, March 28 
 

9:00 a.m. - Alice Ward † | Maria & John Bak †  
Rosanna Bak Davis †  

 11:00 a.m. -  Mass for the People 

Are You Being Called? 
 

“He became the source of eternal salvation  
for all who obey Him”  

The gift of a vocation to the priesthood or consecrated  
life is discerned through prayer and grace.  

Contact Fr. Greg at the church office, 905 684 5603  
or email frgregoryschmidt@gmail.com. 

Faith Formation & Catechesis  
 

Interested in joining our RCIA session  
at 7:00 pm, Tuesday, March 23, 2021 for 

“The Meaning of Holy Week”? 
Please contact the parish office  

to join the Google Meet. 



Share Love, Share Lent: Keeping Canadians committed 
 

Did you know that advocacy by Development and Peace members resulted in several 
schools, parishes and municipal offices across Canada giving up bottled water? 
 

Join our Share Love, Share Lent campaign to celebrate the many ways in which         
Canadian Catholics show that they care for social, economic and environmental justice. 
To help make a difference, get your MP to commit to building back better from the   
pandemic. 
 

Visit devp.org/lent to learn more. 

“Lord, Father of our human family, you created all human beings equal in dignity: pour forth into our 
hearts a fraternal spirit and inspire in us a dream of renewed encounter, dialogue, justice and peace.”        
The source of this prayer is Pope Francis’s new encyclical Fratelli Tutti (“all brothers and sisters”). The   
encyclical emphasizes human dignity and reiterates the message of interconnectedness at the heart of      
Laudato Si’ (“Praise be to you” – On Care For Our Common Home). As Pope Francis stated before the    
release of Fratelli Tutti, “The signs of the times clearly show that    human fraternity and care of creation 
form the sole way towards integral development and peace.”  

 

Development and Peace – the official international development  organization of the Catholic Church 
in Canada – was established by the Catholic Bishops over 50 years ago to advance social action through the     
exercise of charity and justice. Inspired by the message of Pope Francis, Development and Peace and Share 
Lent summon us to solidarity – “a love that transcends the barriers of geography and distance” so that we 
might acknowledge, appreciate and love each person. The funds raised during Lent, especially on Solidarity 
Sunday but also throughout the year, honour the Holy Father’s message to support the global community in 
order that “every person can live with dignity and might have sufficient opportunities for integral              
development.” We can exercise our faith – our greatest gift – and our Church’s preferential option for the 
poor by aiding Development and Peace - Caritas Canada, which works though fully accredited partner      
organizations in the Developing World to address injustices, alleviate suffering, and restore hope.  

 

Please support our campaign “Share Love, Share Lent.” If you become a monthly donor, your              
contributions will be matched and your impact doubled, thanks to the generosity of religious communities 
across Canada. Please use the envelopes available this weekend and place your offering in the collection, or 
donate online at devp.org. You may also phone to donate: 1888 234-8533. Mailing address: Development 
and Peace, 1425 René-Lévesque Blvd West, 3rd Floor Montréal, Québec Canada, H3G 1T7;                    
Charity Number:  1 1882 9902 RR 0001. 

 

Thank you for your generosity and especially for your prayers that profess your  
faith, solidarity, and love as members of God’s family. 

Holy Cross Cemetery’s Annual Spring Cleanup will commence on April 6, 2021. All wreaths, tin cans, 
glass jars, flower pots and similar articles not removed will be disposed of on April 6, 2021. If you are 
unable to pick up your wreaths, etc., by this date you can call the cemetery at 905-734-4172 and make 
arrangements for the staff to hold these articles for a short period of time until you are able to retrieve 
these items. 



             

 

Dear Parish Family,                         March 2021 

I once again begin this note by first and foremost thanking each one of you.  Thank you for your support and               

generosity to our parish of St. Julia in 2020 and I thank you in advance for your generosity in 2021.   

What a difference a year makes.  To think that we presented this report last year the weekend of March 7/8.  Little did 

we know that one week later the doors of our church would be closed as we began journeying through the COVID-19 

pandemic together.  To say that God provides is an understatement.  Without missing a beat, the Live Streaming        

of our Masses began, and our parish family continued to be connected for the celebration of the Mass via our 

YouTube Channel and newly launched social media.  The financial support to our community  continued with           

donations being mailed in.  Many embraced electronic giving, signing up for monthly  Pre-Authorized Debit (PAD),   

Interac e-Transfers, and donations through CanadaHelps.org.  For your generosity to our parish, I cannot thank you 

enough.  Our parish also reaped the benefit of the Canadian Emergency Wage   Subsidy ($25,518) in 2020. 

The expense reductions that we put in place in 2019 provided us with a sound foundation in which to enter the       

pandemic.  We continued to review our expenses in 2020, with the continuous goal and desire to ensure that every 

dollar that you so generously give is used wisely.   

Amid the pandemic, God put good people in our path allowing some major projects to be undertaken.  A new sound 

system greatly transformed the worship experience in our church.  This was undertaken at 1/3 of the estimated      

expense.  Nine new windows were installed.  In our 2020 budget we had estimated $50,000, and the project came in 

at $31,877.67 for more windows than we had envisioned.  In 2021, we look forward to the completion of the           

repointing of the exterior bricks using the funds from our yellow Renovation & Repair envelopes.  Thank you for      

embracing these envelopes as we continue our preventative maintenance initiatives. 

As we look to the future and emerge from this pandemic, I look forward to taking our efforts to make St. Julia a       

welcoming place to come and worship to new levels.  We began last year with new interior banners and updates to 

our lower entrance with greenery, fresh paint, and new carpets.  Curb appeal will continue as we reap the   benefits of 

our newly planted gardens that will continue in 2021.  One of our major projects will be an appealing St. Julia Church 

electronic sign on Glenridge Avenue.  This will be a powerful means of evangelization to all passing by.  Additionally, 

updates will be made to our parish hall in anticipation of the return of our parish socials, as well as the relaunching of 

our parish events including our very successful pasta nights. 

In keeping with our theme of being “A Caring Roman Catholic Community” we will continue to look for                  

opportunities to care for those in our midst as well as those that God guides to our community. 

Again, thank you for your continued support of our parish.  I look forward to when our entire parish family will be 

able to gather once again for the celebration of Mass.  The best truly is yet to come! 

As always, should you have any questions or comments, I am always here to listen. 

May God continue to keep safe and bless each of you and those that you love, Fr. Greg. 

 

2 5 1  G l e n r i d g e  Av e n u e   S t.  C at h a r i n e s ,  O N   L 2 T  3 Y 7   C a n a d a  
P h o n e :  9 0 5 - 6 8 4 - 5 6 0 3   Fa x :  9 0 5 - 6 8 4 - 9 4 7 9  

E - M a i l :  s t j u l i a p a r i s h s t c @ g m a i l . c o m  




